

Meeting of South Ayrshire Health and Social Care Partnership	Integration	Joint Board	
Held on: 11 th Septer		nber 2024	
Agenda Item:	4		
Title:	Chief Office	er's Update	
Summary:			
This report provides an update to the South Ayrshire Integration Joint Board on behalf of the Chief Officer on items that do not merit a full report, but the Board may wish to note. Topics covered in this report include: i. Launch event – Ageing Well Strategy			
 ii. Sharing HSCP Approach to community engagement iii. iMatter summary outcome iv. Parkinson's update v. Laura Rose, Clinical Team Leader with Continence Service – Appointment to NICE Committee 			
Author:	Tim Eltringham, Director of Health & Social Care, HSCP		
It is recommended that the Integration Joint Board: i. Consider the content of this report and offer any reflections.			
Route to meeting:			
Report for IJB only.			
Directions: 1. No Directions Required	\boxtimes	Implications:	
		Financial	
Directions to NHS Ayrshire & Arran		HR	
		Legal	
3. Directions to South Ayrshire Council4. Directions to both SAC & NHS		Equalities	
		Sustainability	
		Policy	
		ICT	



CHIEF OFFICER'S UPDATE REPORT

1. PURPOSE OF REPORT

- 1.1 This report provides an update to the South Ayrshire Integration Joint Board on behalf of the Chief Officer on items that do not merit a full report, but the Board may wish to note. Topics covered in this report include:
 - i. Sharing HSCP Approach to community engagement
 - ii. Launch event Ageing Well Strategy
 - iii. iMatter summary outcome
 - iv. Parkinson's Update
 - v. Laura Rose, Clinical Team Leader with Continence Service appointment to NICE Committee

2. RECOMMENDATION

- 2.1 It is It is recommended that the Integration Joint Board:
 - i. Considers the content of this report and offers any reflections.

3. REPORT

3.1 Topics for noting are detailed below.

3.2 Sharing HSCP approach to community engagement

3.2.1 We are delighted that following recent opportunities to share our knowledge and learning at both local and national levels Billy McClean, Head of Service for Health and Community Care has been invited to speak at the International Conference on Integrated Care, in Calgary this October. He will present on our approach to engaging service users and communities, in particular with regards to developing and overseeing service improvement work. This is further evidence of South Ayrshire HSCP approach being recognised as a positive, proactive and inclusive model of service delivery.

3.3 Launch event – Ageing Well Strategy

3.3.1 Community Planning partners will launch the new strategy 'Ageing Well in South Ayrshire' on Tuesday 10th September at the Gaiety Theatre, Carrick Street, Ayr. This event will showcase and present the conclusion of 12 months of work to develop a local landmark strategy, fully endorsed by the Health and Social Care Partnership and Voluntary Actions South Ayrshire (VASA). The development was led by Community Planning Partnership. The formation of the Ageing Well Champions Board will support us to plan for age friendly communities. The demographics of South Ayrshire's ageing population has been well documented, and this Strategy and subsequent action plan will support innovation within communities, give focus to the challenges we face, underpin our commitment to



support people to live well and be the cornerstone of tangible positive outcomes on ageing well.

3.4 iMatter Survey 2024 Outcome

3.4.1 The annual iMatter survey for NHS Ayrshire and Arran was completed in July. As Chief Officer I am fully supportive of this survey as a way for staff to have their voice heard. Before the final submission date teams across the HSCP are encouraged and supported to engage with the survey. This year, a total of 66% of staff engages with the survey opportunity. A total of 1,901 staff were issued with the survey and 1,258 responses were submitted. This is slightly down on last year. However, across the three HSCPs within Ayrshire and Arran, South Ayrshire continues to have the highest response level.

3.5 Summary outcomes:

- 76% of staff noted they were well informed.
- 74% reported they were treated fairly and consistently with dignity and respect;
- 72% reported they were provided with a continuously improving and safe working environment and that the health and wellbeing of staff, patients and wider community was promoted.
- 71% reported that they were appropriately trained and developed.
- 58% reported that they were involved in decision-making. This has been a recurrent theme in iMatter returns and as a consequence the management team continue to look to improve engagement with staff.

Actions plans have been developed across the workforce and teams will work on meeting these actions during the next year.

3.6 Parkinson's Update:

- 3.6.1 The IJB has previously been informed of the successful work which Nick Bryden, Parkinson's Nurse at Biggart Hospital and the team there have achieved. This has progressed and been recognised further, with the following noted:
 - Sharon Dowey MSP has asked Nick to be his 'Local Hero' at the upcoming Scottish Parliament meeting, celebrating the 25-year anniversary celebrations at Hollywood on 28 Sept.
 - Nick was asked to attend a recent NHS England meeting on 'Time Critical Medicine', led by Tony Jamieson, Clinical Improvement Lead. They are implementing a Medicine Safety Improvement programme in Time Critical medicines. This includes a charities and professional bodies approach to the English Secretary of State for Health and Social Care on the political side.
 - On the back of the above, Parkinson's UK, the national body, with Nick and other Scottish charities, are meeting with Scottish Government for a similar aim.
 - Dr Andy Watt, Consultant Physician at Biggart Hospital is presenting at the Scottish Society of Physicians next month, at their national meeting in



Kilmarnock, and this includes the work of Nick and Richard Cottrrell, Principal Pharmacist on Digital health at Ayr Hospital on Time Critical Medicine. Nick and Richard are to be complemented for their outstanding work over the years, of bringing about change in a complex audit area, with simple solutions that are effective at ward level.

- 3.7 Laura Rose, Clinical Team Leader with Continence Management Service appointment to NICE Committee.
- 3.7.1 We are delighted to advise that Laura Rose has been successfully appointed by NICE as a Specialist Committee Member. This opportunity will increase sharing innovation and knowledge from fellow NICE colleagues. Laura Rose's application was based on Intermittent urethral catheters for urinary management in adults: Late Stage Assessment

REPORT AUTHOR AND PERSON TO CONTACT

Name: Sheila Tyeson -Senior Manager (Planning, Performance &

Commissioning)

Phone number: 01292 612429

Email address: sheila.tyeson@south-ayrshire.gov.uk

29th August 2024